
Grammar Buffs 
 
Prepositions 
 
A preposition is a word that shows the relationship between a person, place, or thing 
(noun or pronoun) and another word in the sentence. See the list of examples in 
chapter 1. 
 
Since a word must be in a sentence in order to know for sure what part of speech it 
is, I’ll give a few examples to help you see how a preposition shows relationship. 
 1. The pencil is in the book. 
 2. The pencil is on the book. 
 3. The pencil is beside the book. 
 
So in, on, and beside are all prepositions showing the relationship between the book 
and the pencil. 
 
“In the book,” “on the book,” and “beside the book” are all prepositional phrases—
groups of words beginning with the preposition and ending with the object of the 
preposition (in this case, “book”). 
 
Every preposition must be in a prepositional phrase; otherwise, it’s probably an 
adverb (which doesn’t have an object). However, for this study, we will not get too 
strict about whether the word in the Scripture in question is technically a preposition 
or an adverb. The point we are focusing on is relationship! 
 
If you would like to explore prepositions (and other grammar topics), visit this 
excellent website: 
http://www.english-grammar-revolution.com/what-is-a-preposition.html. 
 
Question Words 
 
One day, when I got on my computer, my eyes scrolled down to the latest post by 
our daughter-in-law, Cortney, on her Facebook page. This is what she wrote about 
our then five-year-old grandson: “Evan has been awake for ten minutes and already 
has asked thirty questions. Yes, I’ve been counting! The latest question, ‘Do snakes 
have eyebrows?’ No wonder my head explodes about 1:00 each day! Happy 
Monday!” I had to laugh out loud knowing Evan. So I shared it to my Facebook page. 
My friend Barb then commented, “So do they???????????” 
 

Kids are full of questions, as every parent (and grandparent) knows. Why is that? It’s 
because that, by asking questions, children learn life in this world. And I believe that 
as children of God, we can learn life in the Spirit by asking questions—yes, of God 
and his Word. In fact, there are six basic question words that are very helpful when 
studying a Scripture passage. Here they are, the five Ws and an H: 

Who? What? When? Where? Why? How? 

We will use them often as we explore Scripture together in this study. You may even 
want to write them on a card to keep in your Bible. These simple words can serve as 
a great reminder to slow down and meditate on God’s Word.	


